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sA. Course Regulations

All academic decisions affecting a student’s work in course shall be made by the individual 
faculty member teaching that course, subject to the concurrence of the appropriate Dean. 

The following general regulations apply with regard to class attendance, withdrawal from 
course, dismissal from course, and repeating a course. 

Class Attendance and Class Cancellation
1.  	 Class Attendance
Regular attendance is expected of students at all classes. The responsibility for meeting this 
obligation rests with the student. It is the responsibility of students to notify their instructors 
when they expect to be, or have been, absent from class for any justifiable reason. Students 
should consult the written course outline provided by the instructor at the beginning of 
each course for the specific details of the attendance requirements in the course. It is the 
prerogative of the instructor to determine when a student’s scholastic standing in any course 
is being affected adversely by repeated absences.  The Registrar’s Office may, in exceptional 
circumstances, issue a notice to instructors on behalf of a student if that office is informed 
by the student, student’s parent, physician, counsellor or someone with knowledge of the 
student’s health or emotional status that the student’s attendance and/or ability to focus on 
academic work has been compromised. In such cases the appropriat
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sNo final decision to dismiss may be taken without consultation with the appropriate dean. 

Notice of dismissal from a course must be in writing. 

Repeating Courses
Repeating courses is permitted; however, where the first course was completed with a 
passing grade, no further credit toward the student’s program is granted upon successful 
completion of the repeated course. The new grade does not replace the old grade on the 
student’s transcript of marks.

There may be circumstances where the student will be denied permission to retake a course. 
The student’s appeal of this decision is to the Senate Committee on Admissions and Aca-
demic Standing (see H. Appeal Procedures).

B. Evaluation and Grading
For every course offered at St. Thomas the professor is to provide to the students at the 
beginning of the course the following written information: (1) method of evaluation; 2) 
course requirements and value towards the final grade. Those values can only be altered in 
exceptional circumstances and with the consent of at least 75% of the class. When planning 
course evaluations, the professor should ensure students will receive at least one graded 
assessment prior to the date on which students can drop courses without academic penalty 
as outlined in the academic calendar. Because competent, sensitive, and accurate use of 
language has always been, and continues to be, the hallmark of an educated person, it is St. 
Thomas University’s policy that in the evaluation of any piece of writing, submitted in any 
course in the University, form as well as content (insofar as they can be separated) will be 
considered. Students should expect to do a substantial amount of writing in any course, and 
expect as well to have papers which are clearly below acceptable levels of literacy returned 
for revision. 

The method of evaluation of students in a course and the actual grading of a student’s per-
formance are essentially the responsibility of the course instructor, subject to the following 
regulations. 

Evaluation of Students’ Performance
1.  	 Method of Evaluation
For every course offered at St. Thomas the professor is to provide to the students at the be-
ginning of the course the following written information: (1) method of evaluation; 2) course 
requirements and value towards the final grade. When planning course evaluations, the pro-
fessor should ensure students will receive at least one graded assessment prior to the date 
on which students can drop courses without academic penalty as outlined in the academic 
calendar. Because competent, sensitive, and accurate use of language has always been, and 
continues to be, the hallmark of an educated person, it is St. Thomas University’s policy that 
in the evaluation of any piece of writing, submitted in any course in the University, form as 
well as content (insofar as they can be separated) will be considered. Students should expect 
to do a substantial amount of writing in any course, and expect as well to have papers which 
are clearly below acceptable levels of literacy returned for revision. 

2.  	 Scheduling Essays and Class Tests
A minimum notice of six weeks on the part of the professor is required for any major essay or 
term paper.  No class test or examination (oral, written or “take-home”) is to be held during the 


